
School Newsletter 

May 2024 

School Contact Number: 01952 388280 School Email: A2158@telford.gov.uk   

School Website: https://williamreynoldsprimary.org/ 

Dear Parents, Carers and Governors,  
 
We are now well into our final term of the school year and want to say 
thank you to you all for your support on a day to day basis. Your 
children are amazing and make us proud every day with all they 
achieve in school.   
 
We are having a big push 
on attendance and 
punctuality.  
 
 
All classes are working hard to get in on time and be in school every day. The  class 
with the best attendance will have a party at the end of the school year. All classes 
that have a green bar for punctuality, will also get a class reward.  

 
 
Current attendance: Base 10 
are in the lead but it all 
depends on next half term - 
lots of other classes are 
close. 
 
 
 

 
 
Current punctuality: Seven 
classes already have green bars - 
help your child’s class achieve their 
green bar by ensuring they get to 
school every day on time.  
 
 

“To be the best 
we can be” 

 

Head Teacher:  

Miss Jasmin Taylor 

 

Chair of Governors:  

Mrs Jane Tranter   

Our School Values 





 

Our annual Enrichment Events are 
coming up soon. We really hope you 
can join your child on the day.  

 

This will be the third year we have ran 
these events. They have previously 
been a real success and well attended. 
It is always lovely to see how proud 
the children are when they share 
their work with you.  

 

More information will be shared soon -  
we just wanted to share the dates 
now so as many parents as possible can 
attend.  

Date Year Group Morning  

or Afternoon 

Monday 24th 
June 

Year 6 Morning 

Monday 24th 
June 

Year 3 Afternoon 

Tuesday 25th 
June  

Year 5 Morning 

Tuesday 25th 
June 

Year 4 Afternoon 

Wednesday 
26th June 

Year 1 Morning 

Wednesday 
26th June 

Year 2 Afternoon 

Thursday 27th 
June 

Reception Morning 

Wednesday 
3rd July 

Nursery Morning 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                  

 

           

 

 

 

                                        

                                                                           

 

Gardening Club 

The children in Gardening Club 
are thoroughly enjoying    work-
ing in the Eco Garden! 

 

Our School Pond 

The children are really enjoying 
observing the pond life as it 
grows and develops.  

Year 5 Community Project 

Children in Year 5 have worked with Veolia and  Marvyn       
Joseph, Safer and Stronger Communities. They have designed 
signs that have now been made so will soon be displayed in the 
local area. Look out for the signs, when you are out and about. 
We are extremely proud to have been chosen to take place in 
this project.  

£411.30 



Absence 

Please call us by 9am, in the 

event of your child being 

too unwell to attend school.   

01952 

388280 

Thank you 

for your     

support.  

Attendance 
 
We are working really hard on our attendance and 
expect all children to attend every day unless 
they are extremely unwell. Parents have a legal 
responsibility to ensure their child attends 
school regularly.  
 
If your  child suffers from a recurrent illness 
that is having an impact on their attendance, we 
are able to provide you with a print out of their 
attendance so that you can share this with their 
doctor, who may be able to provide further    
medical advice. 
 
Medication 

 
If your child has been            
prescribed medication, we are 
able to administer this in school 
so they are still able to attend 
school. Please visit the school   
office to fill in a form, if your 
child needs to take prescribed 
medication during the school 
day. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Visit our Attendance 
Page on our School 
Website.          
 
Attendance | - William 
Reynolds  

  

 
Best attendance 

this year so 

far... 

Base 10 have the 

best attendance in 

the school so far 

this year - well 

done Base 10! 

School Start Time Reminder  
 
Our gates are open at 8:30am and 
the classroom doors open at 
8:35am.  
 
Morning Nursery sessions start at 
8:30am.  

 
All  lessons from Reception to 
Year 6 start at 08:45am.  
Please support your child by 
ensuring they arrive at school on 
time for school to ensure they 
are not missing important 
learning. Missed learning has an 
impact on the progress your 
child is able to make in school. 

 
Our school gates are locked at 08:45am.  
Any arrivals after 08:45am will be classed as late and 
monitored through our attendance procedures by school 
and the Education welfare Officer. 
 

http://williamreynoldsprimary.org/parents-and-carers/attendance
http://williamreynoldsprimary.org/parents-and-carers/attendance


 

Early Years - The World 

The children used  all their senses hands- on to explore the natural world around 
them. They were able to talk about  different materials and notice change. They 
could describe what they could see, hear and feel whilst outside. They understood 
important processes and changes in the natural world around them including  changing 
states of matter.   

Early Years - Donations - Do you have any of the following? 

If you have any of the following, that you no longer need, please bring it 
to school and hand it to the teachers in Early Years.  

We need: Sweatshirts, Cardigans , Trousers , Skirts, T-shirts, Socks, Pants and Tights. 



Please help us to keep our school site 
safe. 

Nursery Places 

We have spaces available for 
Nursery. Children can start   
after their third birthday - 
please ring the School Office. 

Wraparound Care 

 

We provide: 

Breakfast Club: 07:45am  

Cost: £1:50 per session 

After School Provision: Until 
5:30pm 

Cost: £5 per session  

Please fill in a form at the 
office if you need a place 
for your child. Payment is 
made through ParentPay. 

School Meals 

School Meals cost £2.60 for children in Year 3 - Year 6. 

 

School Uniform Prices 

Uniform can be      
purchased from the 
school office.     

Payments for uniform 
can be made on 
ParentPay. 

Reminders… 

We encourage children to travel to school on 
bikes or scooters but to help keep everyone 
safe, we request that they do not ride them 
once they enter the school site. 

 

School Lunchtime Menu | - William 
Reynolds (williamreynoldsprimary.org)  

http://williamreynoldsprimary.org/parents-and-carers/school-lunchtime-menu
http://williamreynoldsprimary.org/parents-and-carers/school-lunchtime-menu


Read our Online Safety Policy by visiting:  

online-safety-policy.pdf (williamreynoldsprimary.org)  

Visit our website for more Online Safety tips:  

Online Safety | - William Reynolds 

http://williamreynoldsprimary.org/media/45837/online-safety-policy.pdf
http://williamreynoldsprimary.org/parents-and-carers/online-safety


SEND Information | - William Reynolds 
(williamreynoldsprimary.org)  

https://williamreynoldsprimary.org/parents-and-carers/send-information
https://williamreynoldsprimary.org/parents-and-carers/send-information


   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



We are all 
responsible for 
reporting concerns 
about a child's 
welfare.  
 
If you are worried 
about a child, call 
Family Connect: 
 
01952 385385  
option 1 
 
01952 676500  
(out of hours) 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Child to parent abuse | Pa-
rental Education Growth Sup-

port (PEGS) 
(pegsupport.co.uk)  

https://www.pegsupport.co.uk/
https://www.pegsupport.co.uk/
https://www.pegsupport.co.uk/
https://www.pegsupport.co.uk/


 



 



Date Year Group Event 

Friday 7th June Y4 Parents into lunch 

Monday 1st and Tuesday 2nd 
July  

Year 6 Transition Days 

Tuesday 2nd July Reception - Year 
5 

Transition Morning in School 

Wednesday 3rd July Year 6 RAF Cosford at School 

Thursday 4th and Friday 5th 
July 

Year 6 Bikeability 

Wednesday 10th July  Year 6 RAF Cosford at School 

Wednesday 10th July  Year 4 Chester Zoo Visit 

Friday 12th July Year 6 Morning Performance to Parents 

Wednesday 17th July Year 6 Leavers Disco 

 

End of Summer Half Term: Friday 24th May 2024 

 

May Half Term: Monday 27th May - Friday 31st May 2024 

 

PD Day: Monday 3rd June 2024 

Back to School: Tuesday 4th June 2024 

 

End of Summer Term: Friday 19th July 2024 

 

School Calendar | - William Reynolds 
(williamreynoldsprimary.org)  

Term Dates | - William Reynolds (williamreynoldsprimary.org)  

http://williamreynoldsprimary.org/news-and-events/school-calendar
http://williamreynoldsprimary.org/news-and-events/school-calendar
http://williamreynoldsprimary.org/news-and-events/term-dates

